N. 0302

Venerdì 07.06.2002

DICHIARAZIONE DEL VICE DIRETTORE DELLA SALA STAMPA DELLA SANTA SEDE, P. CIRO BENEDETTINI

DICHIARAZIONE DEL VICE DIRETTORE DELLA SALA STAMPA DELLA SANTA SEDE, P. CIRO BENEDETTINI Pubblichiamo di seguito la dichiarazione che il Vice Direttore della Sala Stampa della Santa Sede, P. Ciro Benedettini, C.P., ha rilasciato questa mattina ai giornalisti:

This morning, Friday June 7, 2002, the Prime Minister of Malaysia, His Excellency Dr. Dato' Seri Mahathir bin Mohamad, was received in audience by His Holiness Pope John Paul II. He then held meetings with His Eminence Angelo Sodano, Secretary of State and His Excellency Jean-Louis Tauran, Secretary for the Holy See's Relations with States.

During the course of the conversations, the present state of Church-State relations in Malaysia was discussed, as well as the mutual cooperation for the promotion of dialogue between culture and religions, with a particular consideration of the cultural links between Islam and Christianity.

Also, there was an exchange of opinions on current international questions, particularly those regarding Southeast Asia and the Middle East.

The meetings which took place today mark the first time in history that a Prime Minister of Malaysia met with the Holy Father and the highest officials of the Holy See.

[00955-02.01] [Original text: English]